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CITY OF WHEATLAND 
  

CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
STAFF REPORT 

 

December 13, 2022 
 
 
SUBJECT: Appointment of Vice-Mayor Bob Coe to serve on the 

Wheatland Regional Sewer Ad-hoc Committee with Mayor 
Rick West  

 
PREPARED BY:   Jim Goodwin 
 
 
Recommendation 
 

Appoint Vice-Mayor Bob Coe to replace outgoing City Councilmember Jay Pendergraph on the 
City of Wheatland Regional Sewer Ad-hoc Committee 
 
Background/Discussion 
 
On January 14, 2020, the City Council approved formation of an Ad-hoc Committee of 
two members of the City Council to work with staff on a regional wastewater treatment 
solution for the city’s long-term needs. Then Mayor Rick West and Vice-Mayor Jay 
Pendergraph were appointed to the committee. Please note the individuals were 
appointed and not the positions of Mayor and Vice-Mayor, even though the individuals 
held those titles at that time. 
 
With Councilmember Pendergraph leaving the City Council at a time when the City is 
engaged with Olivehurst Public Utility District (OPUD) in negotiations regarding that 
regional wastewater solution, it is important to keep the committee whole and moving 
forward. Vice Mayor Coe has expressed a desire to commit the time necessary to 
participate in the Ad-hoc Committee, and Mayor West is recommending his appointment. 
 
Alternatives 
 

Council may consider appointing another member to the Ad-hoc Committee. 
 
Fiscal Impact 
 

There is no fiscal impact. 
 
 
 


